
To the Community of Poseyville: 

The Town Council of Poseyville would like to update the Community of Poseyville on the nitrate solution. The town 

board has been in a process of finding a solution to our nitrate issue. At this time, we have secured a grant of 

$1,000,000.00 from the State Revolving Fund and EPA has granted us $549,000.00. This process of finding a solution has 

been an arduous task for the council. This is a procedure that has now come to a finishing point.  

The Solution was to add a new processing area to our existing water plant to cleanse the nitrates from our drinking 

water to a controllable number.  The estimated cost to do this is $3,848,900.00, which means that the town must come 

up with $2,299,900.00 to finance this project. We, as the Town Council, have gotten all the finances that are currently 

available.  

What we now need, is the help of the community by sending letters to our representatives and our senators. The hope 

is that we have a good show of concern from you, the Poseyville Community, for the costs that will be passed on to the 

community for the new drinking water process. We are hoping with your help, they can find more assistance that has 

not been made available to us.  

For your convenience, we have their information below. Please reach out with your concerns and state your comments 

in a factual and respectful manner, so, your comments will be heard. 

Contact information: 

Senator Jim Tomes 

200 W Washington St, Indianapolis, In 46204 

 Phone # 800-382-9467 or 317-232-9400 

 Email: Senator.Tomes@iga.in.gov 

 

State Representative District 76    State Representative District 64 

Wendy McNamara     Matt Hostettler 

200 W Washington, In 46204    200 W Washington, 46204 

Phone # 317-232-9802 or 1-800-382-9841  Phone# 317-234-9452 

Email: Wendymcnamara.com     Email: h64@iga.in.gov 

repwendymac@gmail.com 

 

 

 

Sincerely Your Poseyville Town Council, 

Michael Baehl 

Justin Rutledge 

Bruce Baker 
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